
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 29 JUNE 2009

EX.136/09
IMPLEMENTATION OF THE PAY AND WORKFORCE 


STRATEGY PROJECT



(Key Decision)

(With the consent of the Chairman and in accordance with Rule 15 of the Access to Information Procedure Rules, this item has been included in the Agenda as a key decision although not in the Forward Plan).

Portfolio
Performance and Development

Subject Matter

The Head of Personnel and Development Services reported (PPP.28/09) on Implementation of the Pay and Workforce Strategy Project.

He reminded Members that it had been intended that the project should be implemented in April of this year but this had not been possible as UNISON had refused to go to a ballot and had effectively withdrawn from the final negotiated position agreed in December.  The GMB had voted overwhelmingly in favour of the proposal but at present the Pay and Workforce Project was stalled.  He informed Members that the status quo was not sustainable as it left the authority vulnerable to legal challenge from staff with potential claims for equal pay.  The Senior Management Team after due consideration of the options available were recommending that the Council abandon the long held intention to achieve a collective agreement with the Trades Unions on implementation and were recommending Council to consult staff on a proposition to unilaterally impose the outcome of the Pay and Workforce Strategy on all Council employees.  

He informed Members that the Employment Panel had considered this matter at their meeting on 12 June and had recommended that further information be provided prior to considering a recommendation to Council.  The Employment Panel were to meet again on 9 July to consider the matter further.  

The Head of Personnel and Development Services added that the Executive needed to consider the financial implications of the outcome of the Pay and Workforce Strategy prior to a decision by the Council to implement the project.

The Leader noted that the Employment Panel had met to consider this matter and had asked for further information prior to considering their recommendation to Council.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

(1)  That the recommendations from the Senior Management Team that the outcome of the Pay and Workforce Strategy Project should be imposed, be noted.  It being further noted that the Employment Panel are to consider this matter further at their meeting on 9 July 2009 and Officers arrange to update the Executive at its meeting on 9 July 2009 on the outcome of the discussion of the Employment Panel with regards to the recommendations which are to be submitted to the meeting of the City Council on 14 July 2009.

(2)  That the financial implications of the eventual implementation of the project be noted.

(3)  That the City Council be recommended at its meeting on 14 July 2009 to approve £73,000 for the continuation of the project until the new implementation date.

Reasons for Decision

To enable consideration to be given to the proposal to consult on the possible imposition of the outcome of the Pay and Workforce Strategy on all Council employees.







